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October 20,2014,

Parents,

1 have been working with the Board of Trustees and our staffon several plans 1o upgrade.
and ncrease our buiking capacity i order to meet the needs of a apidly growing student
population. | would ke to make you awre of these plans and how you might be able o help.

New state regulations required us to increase our clas size in grades kindergarten
through third grade to an average of 24 students. Our enrollment now is over thirty students.
more than at this time a year ago and | expect this expansion to continue until we have added
staffto enable us to eliminate al combination clases by the startof the 2015-2016 school year.
The challenge fo us i to find space for the additional classes and to ncrease the number of
restrooms or both students and staff. We also need to upgrade our itchen and cafeteria
capacy.

Modernization-The state has 2 pogram to enable schools 1o refurbish permanent
over twenty five years old. The main bulkding on our campus, which houses the cafeteria,
offces, restrooms, and classrooms, meets that criteia. We have applied for funds under a
hardship grant that reduces the amount of money we would have to contribute to the program
01 very minimal amount. We cannot use these funds to expand the sie of the bulding, but
we can redesign the interior to make space for more restrooms, larger and modern kitchen,
upgraded office space, etc. 1twas our hope that a sum of money would be eleased by the
state this year that would allow us o startplanning, but unfortunately a bond measure is not
o the November ballo so we may not be abl to start o this until next year.

ings

New Construction- recently learned tht because our enroliment has ncreased we are
now also ligble for ahardship grant arge enough to construct two casstooms. Our eligblty
‘would probably increase as we continue to grow. As with modernization, there are no funds
avallabl ths year.

Portables-We willbe renting two portable lassrooms and are working with our architects
10 see tha they are in place by August of 2015. These portables willbe located adjacent to the
firelane near our parking lot. We will e using these buildings to house our new classes. We
could,depending on our future needs, purchase these buildings




image2.jpeg
Special Education building-I have been approached by the County Office of Education with
an offer to sell their building to us. This is a 3500 square foot structure which could easily
house two classes. This will probably take several years as they must first decide where to
move their programs and then to agree upon a fair price for the building.

With all of these plans in the works it is important that we develop a master plan that takes
all of these things into consideration. | have asked our architect to hold a series of three
planning meetings when members of our school board, staff and parents can come together to
discuss our needs and how we can blend all of these projects into a workable plan.

Grant Sandro

Superintendent




